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Dear Parishioner
Father Denis returned to Malawi on 1st October after visiting a friend in  Germany.   
After spending a day or two at Kachebere Seminary, to collect the last of his belongings and bid his farewells, he then embarked on a two day drive to Karonga in the far north of Malawi.
Fr Denis now has the formidable task of aiding his new Bishop in the establishment of the new Karonga Diocese.   As Vicar General, he is virtually the ‘managing director’ of the diocese; at the same time he is the Parish Priest of St Mary’s Parish, which is now the diocesan parish.

He has contacted us to say that he is very busy and that he and his Bishop are much in need of our prayers.

 *  *  *
Nsanje Parish has undergone a massive transformation since our parish started to help in 2002.   What was a very impoverished parish with the shell of a school building – just four walls with no roof, doors or windows – has become a thriving community with a fully refurbished school.
Four of our parishioners visited Nsanje in July this year and, in the company of Fr Francis and the headmaster, inspected the school buildings.   It was lunch time but despite this, some students were still at their desks preparing for their exams.   Others were busy watering their gardens: each year group has its own garden area in which they learn about food propagation.
There was a real sense of community spirit amongst everyone, teachers and pupils alike; this is demonstrated by their very good academic achievements. 

Sadly, after all his hard work for the people, Fr Francis has now been transferred to another parish.   He was replaced initially by a priest who has since died from a heart attack, following a respiratory illness.   We now have a new parish priest at Nsanje – and guess who?  None other than our old friend Fr Nazario Mateyu!

It was at Nsanje where our twinning started and it was Fr Nazario who was instrumental in helping us to establish Malawi-Twin.   He has remained in touch throughout this time and now he is back where it all started.   He has  come full circle and will now reap the benefits of his initial involvement.
A Date for your Diary –

Sunday 23 January 2011 - Malawi Film Show in the Fisher Hall"
Malawi Container 2011
‘Light up their Lives’ is the name we have given to this, our third container which departs for Malawi on Friday 25th March 2011
Over the past two years we have sent many tons of articles, from a wide ranging list of items, to our linked parishes, schools and a seminary.   All have been carefully packed by a hard working team of parishioners and have arrived safely.   This year we will be including a secondary school in the list of recipients, which is in the parish of Kachebere.
In Malawi the sun sets at around 6pm and from then until dawn it is very dark.   The poorer people, a high proportion of the population, do not have electricity, so they cannot light up their homes.  Apart from wood fires they are in complete darkness for an average of twelve hours per day throughout the year.   
This year we have accessed a quantity of Paraffin, Tilley and Hurricane lamps and there is always a need for more.   Do you have any such lamps lying unwanted at home – or do you know anyone who has?  If so, please let us have them.              

We have booked a lot of space on this next container and are planning to send many different items, such as manual sewing machines (a source of income for a family) good as new clothing and shoes for children and adults, which do not have heels.   There is a shortage in Malawi of all DIY manual tools and household equipment.   We already have many cartons ready to go but could pack more if the goods were available.
We assist nearly three thousand school children, so there is a need for  thousands of pens, pencils, crayons, chalk, writing books, paint & brushes for artwork, text & story books, along with all the other materials similar to those which our children have in their schools. 
Can you help to provide any of the above items?   We will inform you in the New Year about collection procedures and additional details of items we would still wish to obtain, in case you are able to help.    

The cost of sending this, our third container, will be about £2,400 but the value of goods being sent will be far greater.    If you are unable to offer items to send, could you possibly help with the Container costs?   It will cost just £6 for every cubic foot of space.
Do you have any questions or offers of help either by donating or helping to pack?  If so, please contact our co-ordinator Brian Wilkins on 01732 366846.   Brian is in control of all aspects of this project. 

Many thanks for your continuing and valuable support for this, the missionary outreach of Corpus Christi Parish to the people of Malawi. 

Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team
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